

Parish Clerk: Emma Thomas, Hadleigh, Bishops Frome, Worcester, WR6 5AP Tel: 01885 490414

email: bcparishclerk@gmail.com www.bosburyandcoddington.co.uk

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held online via Zoom on Thursday 6th May, 2021 at 7.00pm

Present: Councillor Julia Boyle (Chair of the Parish Council)

In attendance: Emma Thomas - Clerk to the Parish Councils and Cllr Sven Bosley - Chair of the Parish Council Planning Committee

Parishioners: 3

- To Accept any Apologies for Absence and Note the Reason None received
- Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council, Julia Boyle Cllr Julia Boyle welcomed everyone to the meeting.
- 3. Parish Council Chairman's Annual Report Cllr Julia Boyle Cllr Julia Boyle gave her annual report which included the following items: It has been a very strange year - with many things in life being put on hold. The Parish Council and Planning Committee have continued to meet via Zoom, and have kept tabs on highway issues; planning issues; Lengthsman matters; defibrillators and footpath matters as well as potholes
 - Thanks were given to the Clerk for her advice throughout the year.
 - Thanks were given to the Planning Committee as a whole for their hard work over the past year.
 - All Parish Councillors were finally thanked for their efforts within the Parishes over the past year. It is hoped that life may get back to near normality over the coming months.
- 4. Update on Parish Planning

Cllr Sven Bosley - Chair of the Planning Committee gave the following report:

- Thanks were given to Patrick Whitehead, who chaired the Planning Committee until January.
- Approximately 14 applications have been commented on and there are 10 new builds in the parishes.
- Review of Lengthsman work

The lengthsman's work over the past year was highly commended and comment was made on how tidy the parishes were looking. He was thanked for his efforts.

- To receive updates from other local charities and organisations if submitted Bosbury Education Foundation has issued 5 grants of £450 to recipients this year. 1 The Cross has been fully refurbished and has a new tenant in.
- Open Forum this item to be limited at the discretion of the Chairman None

